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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 3, 2018 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Bake 

Absent: Ginny Wood 

 

1. Gary and Chris Chilton came in to talk about the increase in dispatch services for fire and 

rescue.  There also was concern of liability issues with the request of no sand on Jonesville 

Road by land owners. 

2. Board signed checks, reviewed mail and invoices.   

3. Board approved minutes of November 2, 5, 9, 12, 14, 16, 19, 26 and 30, 2018.  Voted on 

by all present in the affirmative. 

4. Doug Hackett called to fill us in on the status of the radar signs to be installed on Route 

120.  The will be in before the end of this year. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, December 7, 2018 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Bake 

Absent: Ginny Wood 

 

1. Board reviewed mail and invoices. 

2. Board made a phone call to the LGC about a road issue. 

3. Erhard Frost called about access to a piece of property off a class VI road.  He is planning 

to log off of Hildreth Lane. 

4. Everett Cass came in with an estimate for a pole barn for the Highway Department. 

5. Wayne Gray came in with is updated budget for next year and to talk about Highway 

Department business. 

6. Board left to do a site visit. 

7. LCG called us back to let us know that Jonesville Road has to be maintained the same as 

all other roads. 

8. Adjourned at 5:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 

  



Town of Cornish, New Hampshire, Board of Selectmen Minutes Page 2 of 4 

December 2018 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 10, 2018 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Ginny Wood 

 

1. Gary Chilton, Cornish Rescue, came in to talk about Jonesville Road not being sanded.  He 

is concerned about liability.  According to LGC, liability remains with the Town.  Will 

write letter to Jonesville residents regarding LGC directive and Cornish Rescue. 

2. Signed checks, reviewed mail and invoices. 

3. Corey Stevens came in to discuss highway issue, brush cutting and sanding.  Leavitt Hill 

needs brush cut.  Feels the department needs stronger leadership. 

4. Dough Hackett came in to talk about driver feedback signs which will be installed this 

week. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ginny Wood 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, December 14, 2018 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Bake 

Absent: Ginny Wood 

 

1. Board signed checks and checked invoices. 

2. Kyle Witty came in with pictures of Littell Road. 

3. Wayne Gray came in to talk about Highway Department. 

4. Wayne talked about renting uniforms for the highway crew and doing it with money from 

2018 budget.  The Board voted all in favor.  There will still be a $100 allowance for 

footwear.  Also discussed cleaning the covered bridges in the spring and cutting brush, 

weather permitting, this time of year and will put in Connect Cornish when brush will be 

cut.  Discussed storage of Emergency Management trailer. 

5. Adjourned at 5:00. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 
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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 17, 2018 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker 

Absent: Ginny Wood 

 

1. Board signed checks, checked mail and invoices. 

2. The Selectboard contacted the Local Government Center.  As a result, a letter was drafted 

to Jonesville Road residents to let them know the road maintenance will continue as it has 

in the past.  The town is liable for safe access for fire and safety services.   

3. Board started reviewing 2019 budgets. 

4. Everett Cass sat in on the Selectmen’s meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, December 21, 2018 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Bake 

Absent: Ginny Wood 

 

1. Board signed checks and checked invoices. 

2. Dale Lawrence came in to talk about CREA property and Emergency Management trailer. 

3. Board worked on the budget. 

4. Lyle Parry came in to talk about Highway Department. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 
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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, December 28, 2018 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Ginny Wood 

 

1. Board reviewed mail and invoices. 

2. Selectboard worked on the budget. 

3. Doug Hackett came in to talk about the new speed signs on Route 120 and the positive 

feedback he has gotten.  He also talked about the radar trailer and will use it next summer 

on town roads.  The Police Department budget was also discussed. 

4. Adjourned at 5:00pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Baker 

 

 

 


